

YOUNG SCHOOL DISTRICT#5

P. O. Box 390 - 46878 Highway 288 Young, Arizona 85554

Phone: (928)462-3244

Fax: (928)462-3283

Chad Knippen, Ph.D., Superintendent Brittney Leopold, Business Manager

Superintendent's Newsletter October 2024

October is here and the cooler weather is just behind. We have a few fun activities happening this month so please note the dates and times.

I would like to thank the community for the aluminum can donations. This has helped and will continue to help support the DC trip for students.

We are in the process of implementing Board Docs, which is an online program to house our Governing board agendas and minutes. This program will allow easy access for all to see complete board packets and have access to the supporting documentation of the board discussions.

Baseball and Softball has started for the Young After School Sports Program. I would like to thank Mr. Lloyd and all his associates that have put this program together for the community. Coming soon will be Basketball and Volleyball.

We have had a few people come forward willing to help set up a community group so we can look at opening the weight room to the community. It would be great to have 4 people to run the group. The responsibility of the group will be to document all individuals who are signed up to use the gym, to make sure the gym is being left in a clean state after use, creating a set of rules, making sure rules are followed and addressing individuals who do not follow the rules. Please see Dr. Knippen if you are interested.

There is a Board meeting Monday, October 7th at 6:00 pm. The meeting will be held in the Board Room.

YPS Talent Show is Wednesday, October 9th at 5:00 pm. We hope you will join us and watch all participants showcase their talents. Food will be available for purchase.

The end of the first quarter of school is October 10.

Fall Break is October 14th thru 17th. School will resume for the second quarter on October 21.

The afternoon of Wednesday, October 23rd, there will be Parent Conferences from 1:00pm to 5:30pm. Please check with your child's teacher for the time of your conference. Students are dismissed on that day at 1:00pm.

Friday, October 25th is the Halloween Carnival in the YPS Gym. Be on the lookout for more information from our PTO.

Our "C" for the month of October is Citizenship. We will focus on Citizenship during the month and recognize students who show Citizenship during this time.

We still have space available in our 5-star Preschool Program here at YPS. The program is only \$100 per month and is in session Monday through Thursday until 11am. We do have scholarships available for families that may need assistance to cover the tuition costs. Please contact the school office for more information.